
VICE PRESIDENT 
 
It is the duty of the Branch to give as much consideration to the election of a 
Vice-President as they do to the office of President. If this is done and the 
Vice-President works at learning the duties that face a Legion Officer, then it 
makes the selection of the next President a much easier task. Therefore, the 
Vice-President should not accept the nomination unless they are willing to 
move up to greater responsibility. 
 
The Vice-President should be involved in every activity that is going on. It is 
important to provide guidance and support to each committee chairperson.  
 
The President, in training his Vice-Presidents, should have them chair a 
meeting – not as a last-minute substitute, but as a planned event. 
 
Above all, the Vice-Presidents should promote harmony – squash rumors 
and not indulge in Branch politicking. Their job is to help the President. All 
too soon they will be President and need the help and loyalty of their own 
Vice-Presidents. 


